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From: craig william [i
Sent: 05 April 2012 11:58
To: TES Development Plan - Generic Email Account
Subject: Proposed area of green open space at Woollcombe Square, Scone.

Page 1 of 1

  
  
Good Morning, 
  
The grass area at Woollcombe Square, Scone is shown on the Proposed LDP, as an area of open 
green space, and I would ask that the following be considered in support of the proposal:- 
  
The grass area is the only area of open green space in the locale of Woollcombe Square available to 
residents in the surrounding area, namely Woollcombe Square/Harper Way/Pinedale 
Terrace/Stormont Road, now that the former Ministry of Defence playing field has planning 
permission for the erection of some 13 houses granted. 
  
The area contains 2 large oak trees, which are protected by tree preservation orders. 
  
The area is a haven for wild life - squirrels, bats, deer and numerous species of birds and in particular 
woodpeckers. 
  
The area, formerly owner by the Ministry of Defence, gives the impression of a village green. 
  
The area makes of an area of tranquillity. 
  
Numerous children use the grass area for play and recreation. 
  
My wife, Morag Craig, would ask that the above be considered in making the decision to declare the 
grass area to be an area of open green space. 
  
  
Yours faithfully 
  
William J M Craig and Mrs Morag Craig. 
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This representation was submitted with supporting documents, due to size these are unavailable on the website, but are available to view at Pullar House, 35 Kinnoull Street, Perth, PH1 5GD.
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See Email from Kit Strathairn on Thursday 5th April 2012 at 21.31 
 
Name:  Donald Strathairn 
Address:  Feolin 
  Aberfeldy 
  PH15 2NB 

   
   

 
Representation on the Proposed Plan 
Policy Ref: 3.5  Residential development 
 
Change to the Plan: 
The area behind Golf Course Road and to the west of Heather Drive, 
Blairgowrie, shown cross-hatched on the attached plan, has in the past been 
included in the Local Plan as "backdrop to the houses in Golf Course Road."  
The area has been omitted from the proposed LDP. I would like to see the 
area brought back into the LDP, and subject to the following. 
 
Reason for requesting change: 
The area had planning consent for 17 houses in 1968, but that consent was 
allowed to lapse. Subsequent applications for 30 houses were refused, on the 
basis of inadequate sight lines. Notwithstanding, the County Council installed 
a main sewer through the site in the early 1970's, and a pump house was 
given off, this being at the far end of Heather Drive. The Council therfore has 
a significant investment in the site so far as sewerage is concerned. 
I would suggest that part of the site should be allocated for low density high 
quality housing, possibly no more than 7-8 units, making use of both existing 
accesses. Given the low density, sight lines would hopefully not be an issue. 
The access at the western boundary would support perhaps three units in that 
corner. Four units might be permitted along the western verge of Heather 
drive. The centre ground would remain as green open space, the owners 
being obliged to give up any future aspirations for development, a position 
secured by through relevant legal agreement. 
It is an area that would substantially benefit from such a small scale 
development, as a site visit will amply demonstrate. 
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